PACIFIC NEWSLETTER

レッスン時間:(月~土)10:00-22:00 オフィス受付時間:(火・水・木・金)12:00-17:00

Dear Students.

[10/27-10/31] はハロウィン 特別レッスンです!お楽しみに♪

Happy Fall! Our short intensely

hot, short summer finished and now we have the comfortable cool weather of October to enjoy. The Corona Virus seems to be abating throughout Japan which is a positive sign. Let's make the most of these positive changes and enjoy life smartly and safely.

### Safety First

At Pacific, we shall continue with our simple policy of hand sanitizing (please don't be shy when you push the spray bottle), masking. and, if someone feels a little under the weather or suspects a fever, a temperature check. In reality, this year has been an extremely healthy year for our students and staff at Pacific. Since January, we have had nearly zero absences due to illness which is fantastic. Let's all keep up the good fight!

# 10 月 OCTOBER 2020 赤字は日曜祝日、□は当校休校日

月	火	X	木	金	土	
			1	2	3	4
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28	29	30	31	



#### Eiken Jr.

We will hold our Eiken Jr. test on Sunday, October 25th. Please confirm the details with Junko as there will be different time schedules for each test and according to students' schedules. Please study hard and do your best. You can reach your goal!

## The "Big Eiken"

Final results came in for our students that challenged the recent Step Test. We had very positive results and are very happy with the success of your hard work. Congratulations! The sky is your limit!

## Halloween Party

So, unfortunately, we still think it is in our better judgement not to hold any "big" events at Pacific this year. Our annual Halloween party will be canceled. However, for our young learners (elementary school age students), we will have Halloween themed lessons during the last week of October. There's no need to dress up in costumes, or prepare anything. We will play games and have Halloween fun in our regular lessons.

Well, that's about it for this upcoming month and recent news. Please have a safe and happy October.

#### 生徒のみなさん

Happy Fall! 短い猛暑、短い夏が終わり、今では 10 月の快適で涼しい気候になりました。コロナウィルスは全国で弱まりを見せているよ うで、これは非常に良い傾向であります。これらの良い兆候を最大限に活用し、スマートかつ安全に生活を楽しみましょう。

パシフィックでは、手作業による消毒(スプレーボトルは躊躇わず押してください)、マスク装着、また生徒のみなさんやスタッフが健康及 び体温チェックなどを徹底してくれたおかげで、今年はパシフィックの生徒さんやスタッフは非常に健康的で病気による欠席は、素晴らし いことに1月からほぼゼロでした。このまま気を付けてこの冬も乗り切りましょう!

### 英検 Jr。

英検 Jr.テストを 10/25(日)にパシフィックで開催します。詳しい時間などは、ジュンコから案内がありますのでご確認ください。 一生懸命頑張れば結果は必ずついてきます。

### 英検

つい最近、英検を挑戦された生徒さんの結果を続々と頂いています。非常に良い結果ばかりで私たちも誇りに思います。本当におめで とうございます!限界なんてありません!

## ハロウィンパーティー

残念な報告ですが、こういう状況ですのでパシフィックでの今年の大きなイベントは開催が出来ません。恒例のハロウィンパーティーは 中止となります。ただし、小学生以下のクラスでは 10 月の最終週にハロウィンをテーマとした特別レッスンを行います。コスチュームや 特別な準備は必要ありません。レッスンでは、ゲームをしたりして楽しく過ごしましょう!

それでは、今月は以上です。10月もハッピーで安全にお過ごしください。

〒770-0815 徳島市助任橋2丁目 30-1 アベステート 201 

